Williams Towne

Homeowners Association

 Spring 2024 Newsletter
Notice of Annual Neighborhood Meeting and Board Elections
Our annual meeting and Board elections will be on Saturday, June 1st starting at 4pm for the meeting, followed by a cookout at 5pm.  If you can attend please RSVP to celinewt@comcast.net.  Plan on bringing your own drinks and a side dish to share if you are so inclined.  The HOA will provide hamburgers and hot dogs.

The Williamstowne Facebook page will go live on Monday, March 11! Please join. It will be a private group. 

Pool Work Day and Update

The tentative pool opening is May 19. We will keep you posted via the front entrance sign. There will be a work day on April 27 from 10am to 1pm for a general pool and playground area clean up. Over the winter several “almost floods” on the lake have left the area a mess and there is much cleanup to do. We’d like to have more than “the usual suspects” show up (thank you to those that do!). Come meet the Board, get dirty, have fun, and eat pizza. All are welcome.  
Tennis Courts
After two narrowly failed attempts to pass a special assessment to repair the tennis courts, we will be cutting down the nets and poles on the workday and begin plans to turn that into a multi-use area. This will be a hot topic at the June 1st meeting. 
Lake Update
As detailed in the 2022 newsletter, Lake Koinonia dam (Noonday Creek Watershed Structure #17) has been identified by the federal government as one of 3 dams in the country that need immediate attention. We’ve received information from the Project Engineer that work is to begin later this summer.  The lake could be empty for a year while the dam work is being performed.
Finances
Last year our surplus took a hit with several large safety related capital expenses including a new playground structure, a new pool safety cover, cutting back the trees around the pool and tennis courts, and valve replacements in the pump room. Inflation has hit us as it has you. Our annual dues were kept at $350 for an incredible 30 years and were no longer sustainable. The current $400 is still very low compared to other neighborhoods in the area, even those without a pool. 
Covenants
Remember, the neighborhood follows mandatory Covenants, which are available on the website at www.williamstowne.net.  A hardcopy is available on request.  Summertime Readers Digest version: mow your grass, weed and mulch your flower beds, hide garbage cans.  If your yard looks like it belongs on the cover of Trailer Park Magazine, FIX IT!  It will make you and your neighbors happy!  ( 
We will be proposing a few Covenant changes that can be voted on individually, electronically. They will be posted on website by March 11 with voting until April 15 at which time we will review results with you at the June Meeting. Remember it takes 75% of our neighbors to vote in order to pass anything so give this your upmost attention.  
